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By Gene Campbell 

  King William Fire and Emergency Services (KWFES) has launched a 

new program in the community called “King William Kares.” The 

program coordinated by KWFES Chief Stacy Reaves in collaboration 

with Home Depot, aims to provide surplus goods and supplies to houses 

of worship, charitable institutions, and citizens in need.  

  Patrick McCoy, Home Depot DC Manager, and Lisa Smith, a former 

coworker of King William Assistant Fire Chief Willie Jones, have 

teamed together to match excess goods with those who require them. 

Their efforts were recognized by the King William Board of 

Supervisors who presented McCoy with a resolution of appreciation 

during their September 11th meeting. The King William Kares program 

is a testament to the community’s commitment to helping those in need 

and fostering a spirit of generosity. By repurposing surplus items and 

distributing them to organizations and individuals who can benefit from 

them, the program aims to make a positive impact on the lives of 

community members. Through the collaboration between KWFES and 

Home Depot, King William Kares is set to make a difference in the 

community. Citizens wanting to participate in this program may contact 

King William County Fire and Emergency Services Assistant Chief 

Jones at 804 980 0771. Many thanks to KWFES Chief Stacy Reaves for 

the information for this article. 

King William Kares 

A Gathering for the Ages 

By Gene Campbell 

  My father had a sign in his antique shop that read 

“The most valuable antiques are old friends.” How true 

that is! I asked Donald Moren at his 90th birthday party 

if he would like to visit some old friends from his past, 

namely Tom Newman and Gladys Mae Poynter. He 

quickly replied, “I would love to!” So, I sprang into 

action. I contacted Tom Newman and he said “Come 

on by.” Gladys Mae’s daughter Ginger Rice said, “I 

will get mom there.” Farmer Donald at 90 is the 

youngster of the group. Gladys Mae, my favorite 

school bus driver in high school, turned 92 this past 

October and Banker ‘Big T’ Tom will be 97 on 

December 22nd. 

  On the afternoon of December 6th, Donald’s nephew 

Ed Moren and his wife Debi brought Donald to Tom’s 

house and Ginger brought her mother Gladys Mae for a 

‘gathering for the ages.’ Even ole Santa Claus stopped 

by. Tom’s daughter, Susan Richards, provided 

refreshments as the afternoon began with laughter, 

reminiscing, and sharing stories of ‘yesteryear.’  

Please see GATHERING, continued on page 19. The 90s Club....(left to right) Donald Moren, Tom Newman and Gladys Mae Poynter. 

Left to Right: Assistant Chief Ronald Brown, Chief of Fire and Emergency Services Stacy Reaves, 

Patrick McCoy, and Assistant Chief Willie Jones . 
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Publisher’s Message 

8014 Lee Davis Road, Mechanicsville ●746-8665 

A 126 Year  

Tradition of Caring 

 Bennett Funeral Home was established in 1897 to serve the needs of 

Richmond families.  Since then, this locally owned and operated business has con-

tinued to serve the community with its unique combination of caring and conven-

ience. 

 This tradition of excellence  can be seen in the four beautiful chapels lo-

cated throughout the Richmond area: centrally located on Cutshaw Avenue in the 

city, on Broad Street Road past Innsbrook,  serving the Hanover-Mechanicsville 

area on Lee-Davis Road and Chesterfield Chapel on Ashbrook Pkwy. in Chester-

field. All four facilities are under the personal direction of Charles D. Morehead, 

President. 

 In a time of need, you can turn to Bennett Funeral Home with trust and 

confidence.  It serves families of all faiths with personal service, before, during, 

and after.  There is a long tradition of professionalism and caring. 

 One way in which Bennett cares for families, is by offering a convenient 

and personalized pre-need program.  Through this program pre-need planning, you 

can spare your loved ones the burden of making decisions at an emotional time.  

Call Bennett Funeral Home at 746-8665 to schedule a pre-planning consultation.

BENNETT funeral home 

Caring Since 1897 

Send in check or money order 

today for only $35.00 a year! 
 

 

Name 

______________________________ 

Address 

______________________________

______________________________

______________________________ 

Phone:________________________ 

 

E-mail:  

________________________ 
 

 

Make check or money orders payable to: 
 

Country Courier 
P.O. BOX 160 

St. Stephens Church, VA 23148 
 

Call us today: 

(804) 769-0259 

The Country Courier welcomes letters 

from our readers, which will be published 

with the writer’s signature and county of 

residence. We accept calendar items at no 

charge for 60 words or less. The Country 

Courier reserves the right to edit letters 

and calendar items and print when space is 

available. 
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King & Queen Counties 
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Twin Rivers Building 

5833 Richmond-Tappahannock Hwy. 
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Aylett, VA. 23009 
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Danny Clark, Publisher 
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  Don’t Miss Another Issue! 
 

If you are not receiving 

t h e  C o u n t r y 

Courier and you 

live outside the 

community, you can 

subscribe for an Annual 

Rate of $35.00 (includes 

postage) and keep up with the latest 

news from King William and King 

and Queen counties.   

  Local resident Al Belfield wins again!  

2019, 2020, 2021, 2022 and now 2023 

ISPF-SPF World Raw Bench Champion 

Open (any age) and Masters with a new 

Masters World record of 420 lbs in the 60-

64 age class topping the old record by 

45lbs, this was held at Harrah's Cherokee 

Casino and Resort in Cherokee NC 

December 1-3, 2023.  

World Raw Bench Champion Belfield 

  Hope you have all your Christmas shopping done. Christmas is about so 

much more than presents and decorations. We all enjoy opening presents. The 

gifts show someone cares and has taken the time to make sure there is 

something open on Christmas day. It shows there is someone who loves us. I 

think about the gift the lord gave all of us. He gave his son. That shows how 

much he loves us. Christmas is about Jesus. On this special day, enjoy the 

gifts, and the people in our lives we care about. Remember the birth of our lord 

and savior and have a blessed Christmas this year.  

 

Take care until next time. 
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Equine Talk Sponsored by: 

T-Town Tack  

Happy Holidays 
 

By Allen Brintley and “Pip” 

 

  This time of year is special as we 

share gifts and dreams with our family 

and friends. Pip and I hope that 

everyone has a great holiday season 

and Santa Clause brings you 

everything that you wanted. I know 

that Pip wants some apples and treats 

for Christmas. 

  I wanted to share a new poem with 

you that a fellow horseman and animal 

lover wrote. 

 

Mountain Dreams 

 

Mountain misty morn 

Flowing streams of cheer 

Moving on, times change 

Strong and brave Mountaineer. 

 

The sky is watching 

For the marching winds 

Curling tall grasses 

Snow and rain to lend. 

 

There’s an old mill road 

Out behind the shed 

Christmas trees growing 

Where the cows were fed. 

 

A sawmill worker 

Coming down the road 

Hauling Christmas trees 

Thirty to a load. 

 

I’m proud of my mule 

And his name is Nick 

Doesn’t pull any stunts 

Pulling trees is his trick. 

 

The spirit of a mule 

‘Tis to work, not play 

Each day is the same 

Don’t get in his way! 

 

A long winding road 

May carry your dreams 

Mountain to mountain 

A thrill to be seen! 

 

 

By Bill Crowe 

December 2022 

 

  Y o u  c a n  e m a i l  m e  a t 

Allen@TwinRiversRealty.com or call 

me at 690-7870. I’ll see you on the 

trails. 
 

By Gene Campbell 

  On December 13th the King William 

Economic Development Authority (EDA) 

held its second roundtable discussion with 

local businesses. Ginger and Lonnie 

Custalow, owners of the Mattapony 

Reserve located on the Mattaponi Indian 

Reservation hosted the event . 

Representatives of eleven local businesses 

were in attendance along with EDA 

members, county officials, and staff.  

These roundtable discussions, held every 

other month, serve as a platform for open 

dialogue, allowing businesses to engage 

directly with county officials addressing 

any questions or problems they have 

conducting business in the county. These 

meetings also aim to identify and address 

any barriers hindering economic growth 

within the county and foster collaboration 

and partnerships between local businesses 

and county officials. The EDA hopes by 

listening to the challenges faced by the 

business community they can address 

these obstacles and foster an environment 

conducive to business expansion and job 

creation. 

  EDA Chairman Jay Brown welcomed 

everyone followed by County 

Administrator Percy Ashcraft who gave an 

update on economic development projects 

ongoing in the county. Percy followed up 

with an update on the expansion of 

utilities. So far this year 498 permits have 

been issued by the Planning & Zoning 

Dept with 68 directly related to business. 

Director of Planning, Sherry Graham, 

addressed questions about the process of 

approving plans for new businesses. She 

said the average timeline from submission 

to approval is 3 to 6 months and could 

take longer if there are problems. The 

plans have to go through several state 

agencies such as VDOT and DEQ and 

take time to review and approve. Topics 

such as attracting a pharmacy to King 

William were discussed. The county is 

actively reaching out to any leads on 

pharmacies. Other topics discussed 

included taxes and tourism. At the end of 

the night, everyone agreed these 

discussions help strengthen the 

relationship between local businesses and 

county officials and pave the way for 

sustainable economic development in the 

county. The next roundtable discussion is 

scheduled for February 28th at a location to 

be determined. 

EDA Holds Second Roundtable Discussion 

EDA Chairman Jay Brown leads the discussion 
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Call Us Today: 804-357-4940 
DS Mitchell Electric, Inc.—11860 W. River Rd #D, Aylett, Virginia 23009 

Website: dsmelectricinc.com        Email: dsmitchellelectric@gmail.com 

Generator Sales & Installation:  
DS Mitchell Electric can provide a Turn Key Generator Installation, 
and we will work with your local gas company. Contact us for a Free 
Estimate—We will beat any competitor’s quoted price. 

DS Mitchell Electric is your trusted source in Central VA for residential and commercial 
electrical services and products with over 18 years of experience. Our electrical 
contractors provide first class service when you need it and we specialize in everything 
from breaker panel replacement to landscape lighting and of course everything in 
between. We're 100% committed to customer satisfaction in everything we do.  

 Providing Quality Service for over 18 Years 

Locally 
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Obituary 
HEATH 

 

Heath, Dennis E., 95, of Saint Stephens 

Church, Va., departed this life on 

December 5, 2023.  He was preceded in 

death by his wife Marie Trexler Heath, his 

son Dennis Lee Heath, his parents Aubrey 

and Louise Tucker Heath, and brothers 

Floyd, William, Elmore, and Monroe.  He 

is survived by his brother Woodrow 

Heath, sister Linda Heath, daughter Kay 

Heath and son Benjamin Heath, as well as 

three grandchildren, Jack O’Brien III 

(Leslie), Kevin O’Brien (Kacey), Ellen 

Kniceley (Jordan), three great-grandsons, 

and numerous nieces and nephews.  

Dennis was formerly the supervisor at 

Lakeside Post Office in Henrico. He was 

also a small engine airplane pilot, a 

farmer, and the best granddad a child 

could wish for.  The family will receive 

friends from 2 to 3 pm on Saturday 

December 9, 2023 at the Mechanicsville 

Chapel of the Bennett Funeral Home, 

8014 Lee Davis Road in Mechanicsville, 

where a memorial service will be held at 

3:00 pm.  Private interment at Forest 

Lawn Cemetery.  In lieu of flowers please 

consider a donation to the Red Cross, 

Salvation Army, the Alzheimer’s 

Association, all of which he supported,  or 

other charity of your choice. 

Regional Animal Shelter  
P.O. Box 215 | 20201 King William Rd. 

King William, VA 23086 (p) 804-769-4983 

kwc.gov/155/Animal-Shelter   

facebook.com/RegionalAnimalShelter   

Pet Adoption 

Sherman is as Bulldog and 1-2 years 

old. He is a very sweet dog and LOVES 

attention but would do good in a house-

hold with him being the only dog. 

By Gene Campbell 

My good friend Bill Crowe loves writing 

poetry. This year is the 50th Anniversary 

of Secretariat winning the Triple Crown. 

Born and raised just up the road at 

Meadow Farm in Caroline County, 

Secretariat is without question the greatest 

of all time (GOAT). Bill and poetry go 

together like Secretariat and the race track. 

Bill’s words beautifully capture the 

essence of Secretariat and his impact on 

the world of horse racing. 

 

     A foal with many goals 

     Secretariat did it all. 

     Raised the winning bar, 

     He answered to the call. 

 

     Roses and sweet wine, 

     Silver on the line. 

     Fans counting their money 

     Trumpet sounds starting time. 

 

     On to the next phase, 

     Life in the breeding shed. 

     Big heart and long stride 

     Amazing traits of Big Red. 

 

     Handlers and jockeys 

     Step up the pace, 

     While Mrs. Tweedy cried out 

     We won another race. 

 

     Icing on the cake, 

     A Triple Crown high. 

     History books are telling 

     His memory will never die! 

Secretariat the GOAT 



D e c e m b e r  2 0 ,  2 0 2 3                            T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  7  

 

By Gene Campbell 

  We all have traditions we celebrate at 

Christmas. When I was growing up 

Christmas was a time of joy and 

excitement. Mom would send us out into 

the woods to gather running cedar and 

holly, and I would shoot down some 

mistletoe. Daddy would cut down a cedar 

tree. Oh, the smell of all the fresh greens 

would fill the air in the house and you 

knew Christmas was just around the 

corner. We all helped Mom decorate the 

house, and hang ornaments and string 

lights on the tree.  I remember the bubbly 

candle lights and tinsel. You don’t see 

them on a Christmas tree anymore. We 

didn’t know it then but it was a time to 

come together and make memories that 

would last a lifetime. 

  We started decorating for Christmas right 

after Thanksgiving so Mom could take a 

picture of my sisters and me and order 

Christmas cards in time to send out before 

Christmas. Nowadays we have Shutterfly. 

Mom’s side of the family would gather the 

Sunday before Christmas and Dad’s side 

would gather the Sunday after Christmas. 

Mom would take us to Miller & Rhoads to 

visit the ‘real Santa Claus’ and have lunch 

with him and Rudolph, then visit the Fawn 

Shop to pick out gifts. When we traveled 

to Richmond at night to visit my 

grandmother, Nannie (my dad’s mother), 

we played a game called ‘Count the 

Christmas Trees.’ When we got to 

Nannies’ the side of the car with the most 

trees won. It was a simple game that 

entertained us and made the car ride a 

whole lot more fun. Dad’s family had a 

tradition of eating oyster stew on 

Christmas Eve. It was a tradition that 

continued with my sisters cooking an 

Oyster Rockefeller casserole on Christmas 

day. 

  The best part of it all was Christmas 

morning. We’d wake up early, and as we 

made our way down the stairs, we’d peek 

through the stair rails and see the 

Christmas tree all lit up surrounded by 

presents. I can see those presents now, 

filling my heart with joy! I remember my 

parents' good friends, Bob and Jackie 

Abrams, coming over and watching us 

open presents. Until I got married, I did 

not miss a Christmas Eve night at home. 

Later that morning Dad would put on his 

old WWII Army sweater filled with holes 

(he would tell people they were bullet 

holes) and his best friend, Stuart Johnson, 

would come by and they visited friends in 

the neighborhood. Spreading the Christmas 

cheer and making folks smile was his way 

of showing love and connecting with those 

he cared about. Even though he is no 

longer with us, I still wear that old sweater 

in remembrance of him and the love he 

shared. 

  So, there you have it folks. Good ole 

Christmas traditions and memories that 

make this time of the year so special. I am 

sure you have your family traditions too. 

It’s all about family, love, and coming 

together to celebrate the joy of Christmas. 

So gather around your loved ones and 

make some memories that will warm your 

hearts for years to come. But most of all, 

let us not forget the real reason for the 

season, the birth of our savior, Jesus 

Christ. MERRY CHRISTMAS! 

Christmas Traditions 

My mother and father, Charlotte and Dick Campbell 

In the December 6th issue we ran an ad for Thrive VA which was not correct. The correct ad is below. We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused.  

The Country Courier 
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By Gene Campbell 

  Ole Santa Claus set the mood as he 

entered the King William Ruritan building 

on Tuesday, December 12th. It was the 

club’s annual spouse’s dinner and awards 

night, and everyone was getting into the 

holiday spirit. Every year the club’s regular 

meeting night in December is a celebration 

for those who mean so much to us and 

support us throughout the year. It is also 

the night the club presents checks to 

nonprofit and charitable organizations in 

the community. Representatives from the 

Mangohick Fire Dept, Walkerton Fire 

Community Association, King William 

Emergency Ministries, and the local 

sheriff’s department were in attendance to 

receive donations totaling $3,700 from the 

club. This year the club donated $18,250 to 

the community. Because of the support of 

the community, the King William Ruritan 

Club can donate to the local fire and rescue 

departments, donate to charitable 

organizations, and award scholarships to 

deserving high school seniors. Sheriff Jeff 

Walton who is a club member and is 

retiring at the end of this year, was 

recognized for his service to the 

community and the club. 

  The highlight of the night was the 

announcement of the Citizen of the Year 

and the Ruritan of the Year. Sheila 

Iswariah of the Cornerstone Community 

Development Center was named Citizen of 

the Year, recognizing her outstanding 

contributions to the community. Club 

member Frankie Barham was named 

Ruritan of the Year for his dedication and 

service to the club. National Ruritan 

President and club member Mike Morrison 

installed the 2024 officers of the club. They 

are President Troy Simons, Vice President 

Ellen Otey, Secretary Ed Moren, Treasurer 

David Leake, and Directors Chris White, 

Dennis Smith, and Gene Campbell. Club 

members are busy preparing for its next 

fundraiser, their annual Brunswick Stew 

Sale on January 20th.  

  The club wishes everyone a Merry 

Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

King William Ruritans Celebrate the Community and the Christmas Season 

Gene Campbell presents Citizen of the Year to Sheila Iswariah  (left to right) Sam Fisch & Cheryl Kelske w/Mangohick Fire Dept, Randy Shank w/KWEM, Ashley 

Gladden & Othell Hall w/WCFA and Mike Williams w/KWSO  

Troy Simons presents Ruritan of the Year to Frankie 

Barham  
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KWHS FFA Competes in The Virginia State Fair  

Members of the Jr. and Sr. Crop Judging Team at the State Fair (Left to Right) Anthony Lane, 

Jay Jones, Macie Newcomb, Sadie Jacobs, Makenzie Neely, and Camdyn Watkins 
Members of the Jr. Foresters team and Jr. and Sr. Forestry Field Day teams taking a 

team picture before their competition. 

Contributed by Camdyn Watkins 

 

  This year the King William High School 

FFA, competed in the Sate Fair of 

Virginia. Students competed on September 

22nd, 26th, and the 27th, 2023. There were 

many various events and kids competing. 

On September 22nd, King William 

students attended the Lawn Mower 

Competition. The competition consist of a 

written test on safety and small engines, 

identification of small engine tools and 

parts. As well as being able to operate a 

lawn mower through an obstacle course. 

We had two students competing for this 

competition, Turpin Rowe placing 19th 

competing for King William FFA, and 

Hunter Stephens competing as well, 

placing 24th. Hunter Stephens competed 

for King William 4-H. These two young 

men competed very well, competing 

against 40 other students.  

  On the 26th, King William FFA students 

competed in the Forestry Field Day 

Competition. King William FFA took a 

junior and senior team. The junior team 

placed third in the state. The senior team 

placed fourth in the state. The junior team 

had 7 contestants, Ksean Hill, Chase 

LeBaron, Tyler Oaks, Trevor Dalton, 

Cameron Neely, Hunter Kersey, and Jace 

Prince. Ksean Hill placed 1st in the Log 

Throw, Chase LeBaron placed 3rd in 

Water Accuracy, Tyler Oaks placed 15th 

in Bow Saw, Trevor Dalton placed 6th in 

the Log Roll, and Hunter Kersey placed 

8th in Crosscut. There were 7 contestants 

on the Senior team. The senior team 

consisted of Trent Stallings, Jaheim 

Trueheart, Kolton Jimmo, Gibson Farmer, 

Blake Martin, DJ Harris, and Shane 

Duffey. Trent Stallings placed 4th in the 

Low Throw, Jaheim Trueheart placed 3rd 

in Water Accuracy, Kolton Jimmo placed 

5th in Bow Saw, Gibson Farmer placed 

2nd in log Roll, and DJ Harris placed 10th 

in Crosscut. The Junior division consisted 

of 30 teams and the Senior team held 40 

different temas. Also on the 26th, Jr. 

Foresters Competition was held. It 

consisted of Tree ID, disease and Pest ID, 

Foresty Tool ID, Tree Value Calculations, 

and Mapping. The team placed 24th out of 

40 different teams. Members on the team 

were Jack Longest, TyQuan Hence, Brody 

Hite, and Andy Putnam. The top scorer for 

King William in this competition was 

Brody Hite.  

  On the 27th, the following day, was Crop 

Judging. The Senior team place 5th out of 

40 different teams in the state. Macie 

Newcomb placed 6th, Anthony Lane 

placed 17th, Mackenzie Neely placed 26th, 

and Camdyn Watkins placed 27th. The 

contest consisted of Crop Identification 

(seeds and plants), Weed Identification, 

and Judging classes of Barley, Soybeans, 

Corn, and Timothy Hay. The Junior Team 

placed 10th out of 15 teams. The members 

were Sadie Jacobs and Jay Jones.  

   

All teams did amazing and had a 

wonderful time competing in the Virginia 

State Fair! All of the students can not wait 

for next year! 
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 Our beloved Janie Evelyn Anderson 

Edwards quietly passed away on Monday, 

March 20, 2023 in the peace and comfort 

of her home. 

  Janie A. Edwards was born in 

Mangohick, Virginia on March 14, 1929.  

She was the fourth of nine children born to 

the late Samuel and Essie Anderson.  She 

celebrated her 94th birthday on March 14.   

At the age of four Janie lived with her 

grandmother in New York City. Her 

education began from kindergarten to third 

grade. After going back home to 

Mangohick there was no school bus, so she 

rode with her brother on “Pete” the mule to 

catch a bus to another county. Education 

was very important to her. She graduated 

from Union High School in Caroline 

County, VA in June 1945. Janie attended 

Rappahannock Community College 

earning a Careers Studies Certificate for 

Instruction Aides and graduating “With 

Honors” in 1988. 

  On December 21, 1946 Janie married 

George T. Edwards, Sr. and to this union 

four children were born:  Cecelia, 

Celestine, Cheryl and George Jr. (Tommy). 

  Janie joined Third Union Baptist Church 

in 1951; was a Charter Member of the 

VFW Auxiliary Post 9501 (1990); loved 

playing dominoes and bingo at the Senior 

Center.  Janie was the Matriarch of the 

Anderson clan organizing the first Family 

Reunion Committee in 1980. 

  Janie retired July 1994 after working in 

the King William School system for 27 

years as a teacher’s aide.  

Janie enjoyed her many flowers, plants, 

and shrubbery.  She loved gardening--

digging and planting--her hands in the dirt. 

She truly had a green thumb. 

She is survived by four children: 

daughters: Cecelia Johnson (Herbert 

“Tim”),  Celestine Wilson (Leo), Cheryl 

Montague (Riccardo), a son George T. 

Edwards, Jr.; a brother, Douglas Anderson 

(Sarah), a sister, Elaine Anderson; eight 

g r a n d c h i l d r e n ;  t h i r t e e n  g r e a t -

grandchildren, and one great-great 

granddaughter.  

And her cat “Rusty” who was by her side 

for 14 years (since 2009). 
 

We miss you and will keep you in our 

hearts. 

Cecelia, Celestine, Cheryl and Tommy 

 

Gone – But Never, Ever Forgotten 
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Classifieds  

SERVICES 

Norman’s Tree Service:                     

Tree removal, topping, 

trimming, stump grinding, 

brush chipping, storm damage 

and tractor work.  No job too 

big or small,  75 ft. bucket 

truck.  Free Estimates, 

reasonable prices.                   

Licensed & Insured.                                

Locally owned  & operated.                                         

Call 804-769-7197 

COMPUTER SERVICES                      

& REPAIR  

Home or Business 

Call Armistead @                          

804-874-3294 

Call Armistead.com 

Steven’s Handyman Jr.:  

Reasonable, Quality Work, 

Well Experienced, Any type of 

Yard Work, Painting, 

Mulching, Tree Work, Grass 

Cutting,  Power Washing, 

Flooring and Decks etc. Free 

Estimates & Insured.            

Call 804-852-8403  

  Auto Glass Installed: 

Bullzeye Glass, Windshield 

replacement, rock chip repair,                           

same day  mobile service.                                                   

Direct billing for Insurance.                                                                                                            

Locally owned.                                      

Call 804-335-4807 

    MALLORY ELECTRIC 

Residential and Commercial 

electrical service and 

installations Also generator 

installations. Licensed and 

insured. BBB.                               

Call: 804-746-4350                                              

for Service and Phone quotes. 

C. A. HARVEY FLOORS, 

LLC. Over  30 years of 

experience in installing and 

repairing hardwood and 

laminate floors.   We offer 

professional work at a 

reasonable price as well as 

being licensed and insured.                    

Call for a  FREE estimate.                                   

804-399-1124 

Sean’s Drain Cleaning Service 

LLC. Drain Cleaning inside/

outside & repair. Toilets, 

sinks, showers and tubs. Free 

Estimates                                     

Call: 804-387-6742 

Pressure Washing & 

Affordable Auto Detailing.  

Free Estimates. Vehicles Start 

At $80.00. Houses Start At 

$200.00. Decks,                

Gutters & Roof Cleaning.                                         

Call 804-901-8802  

 Affordable Home Repairs 

Carpentry, Roofing, Siding, 

Replacement Windows, 

Gutters  & Decks. 40 Years 

Experience.                            

Licensed & Insured.                                                                                                 

Jim Martin  804-347-3812 

CLEANING BY GINA:  

Home and Office Cleaning. 

Quality work at affordable 

rates. 25 plus years 

experience. Licensed & 

Insured. References available 

upon request.                      

Contact                                             

Gina Lumpkin at:                                      

804-297-9885 

Bobcat/Tractor 

Services, Driveway Grading, 

Light Excavation, Drainage/

Erosion Control, Bush-

Hogging, General 

Landscaping Mulch: 

Delivered/Installed      

Call (804) 761-6009 

Burrell and Sons Monuments 

West Point, VA 

Call 804-366-4000 or                       

843-4643 for an appointment 

Granite, Bronze, Marble 

Uprights, Singles, Doubles 

Colored, Cemetery 

Installation, Reasonable Prices 

30 years in business 

Rev. Clarence Burrell - Owner 

Pollard Family Landscaping, 

Excavator Skid Steer, 

Bulldozer Service, Trees 

trimmed and removed. 60ft. 

Bucket Truck,  Power raking, 

Driveway  Repair, Lot 

Clearing, Trash Removal, 

Demolition, Drainage 

Problems, Install and Repair 

Top Soil, Fill Dirt, Shallow 

Well Service.                            

Clean out/Dug Deeper.                                      

Call 804-445-1063  Licensed  

& Insured.  We accept credit 

cards,  cash & Pay App  

ANIMAL SERVICES 

Boarding, Twin Ponds 

Kennels, Indoor/Outdoor 

runs, heated & air 

conditioned. Obedience 

Training & Gun Dog 

Training.                                 

Call Patty or Danny Waltman                                      

804-937-5293 

www.twinpondskennels.com 

 Wanted 

We're buying old items,  Old 

Tools, Antiques, Military 

items, Fishing Equipment, 

Comic Books, Old Toys, 

Swords, Guitars & Trumpets 

and other Old Things. If you 

are cleaning out a house, shed,  

attic or having  a yard sale                                          

Call 804-337-5329 

We Pay cash for any vintage 

clothing from the 60s to 90s. 

Also looking for old toys, old 

denim, any Harley Davidson 

items, Nascar shirts, old hats, 

sportswear, etc.                          

Call 804- 901- 8802 

Jobs available 

Wanted Experienced Tree 

Climbers will pay, $400  per 

day! Ask for Mack                      

(804) 387-6762 

For Sale 

French Bulldog puppies for 

Sale, four months old, AKC 

registered parents,                                 

1 male & 2 females, excellent 

temperaments, very 

intelligent, social, Up to date 

on shots. $4k                                     

Call: 804-629-4612                              

or 804-475-1654  

   Seasoned Firewood for sale, 

all hardwood Oak and 

Hickory with delivery.                                    

Call 804-769-7197  

Seasoned Split Firewood                

Call: 804-994-5802  

FOR RENT 

 Spring Into Action While 

There Are Vacancies & Find 

Your Home Sweet Home! 

King William Manor or                  

King William Place                                                

804-769-2150 or 804-473-9033 

TDD 711 This institution is an 

equal opportunity provider 

tel:(804)%20761-6009
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Contributed  

 

  In a dazzling display of athleticism, the 

King & Queen Central High School JV 

Track team recently participated at 

the BOO Williams Sportsplex in Hampton, 

VA, marking the debut of their season on 

December 5, 2023. Guided by the expert 

mentorship of the illustrious Coach Carter 

and Coach Briddell, our talented athletes 

soared to new heights, achieving personal 

bests in their respective events. 

  The electrifying performances of Kamora 

Hill and Amaya Jones in the lightning-fast 

55M dash, coupled with Heaven Moaney's 

impressive display in the Girls Shot Put, 

left spectators in awe. These outstanding 

achievements underscore the dedication, 

hard work, and unwavering spirit of our JV 

Track team. 

  With this remarkable start to the season, 

there's no doubt that these students/athletes 

are destined for even greater success in the 

competitions to come. Congratulations to 

our exceptional athletes, and may their 

journey be filled with continued victories 

and boundless achievements. 

Central HS JV Track 



D e c e m b e r  2 0 ,  2 0 2 3                            T h e  C o u n t r y  C o u r i e r                                            p a g e  1 5  

 

Merry Christmas from all of here at The Country Courier! 

Not pictured Publisher Danny Clark 

Armistead, Gail, Santa Gene & Julie 

Indian Rivers Humane Society 

Contributed by IRHS 

 

  Gingee is a handsome adult cat that is still looking for 

a forever family! We are trying to find someone who is 

an experienced cat owner, currently without any other 

cats, to let him be inside in a warm comfy home. He’s 

very food driven and loves attention. He is tolerant of 

dogs and loves children. Please contact his foster if you 

are interested in adopting him at (804) 370-0332.  

 

Website: indianrivershumane.org 
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CHRISTIAN 

Christ Community Church 

Meeting Sunday morning in the sanctuary at 

Beulah Church - 1539 Lewis B Puller Memorial 

Hwy. east, (SR 33E, Saluda 23149) PH: (804) 

370-5035 Service starts at 0930. All invited to 

join. Family, Friends and Neighbors come  

worship our Lord together. We are Christ 

Community Church, where Christ is the center 

of our community!  

Christian Fellowship Ministries  
304 W. Chinquapin Rd., King William, Va 

23086 at 11 am on Christmas Eve,  Sunday 

December 24th for our Worship Service. 

Sunday, December 31, 11 am Worship Service 

on Zoom and we will be in the sanctuary at 9:00 

pm for our New Years Eve Watch Night 

Service! Please come out and worship God  

Jerusalem Christian Church 

We invite you to worship with us in person 

service. Adult Sunday School at 10:00 am and 

Sunday Service at 11:00. Minister Joshua 

Lewis, 1902 Powhatan Trail, King William. 

Follow us on Facebook 

Smyrna Christian Church Bruington 
3655 Powcan Rd., Bruington 23023 All 

Welcome! Worship Sunday mornings 10AM. 

Adult Sunday School 9AM. Children’s church 

during service. Pastor Bill Ford (770)687-

6621/ www.Smyrna.org  

The Way Christian Church 

Join us Sunday at 10am at Upper K&Q  Ruritan 

Club, 186 Walnut Spring Rd. St. Stephens Ch. 

23148.  

West Point Christian Church 

290 West Euclid Blvd. West Point. Pastor Matt 

Cox P.O. Box 800 804-843-3185 

westpointchristian.com 

BAPTIST 

Beulah Baptist Church 

4805 West River Road, Aylett Come worship 

and study God's Word with us! Sunday School 

for all ages every Sunday at 9:45 A.M. Worship 

at 11:00 A.M. Sunday night Bible Study at 6:30 

P.M. Wednesday night Bible Study and Youth 

at 7:00 P.M. View sermons via link to youtube 

at www.BEULAHBAPTISTVA.org Like us on 

FACEBOOK also. Pastor Alex Rand 843-696-

6779 

Broadus Church Hebron Campus 
3407 King William Rd Aylett 23009. Facebook 

B r o a d u s  C h u r c h  H e b r o n  C a m p u s , 

web broaduschurch.org Sunday morning worship at 
9:30am Bible Study for all ages at 10:45am. Mid-

week Bible Studies TUESDAY evening. Youth 

6:00pm, ladies and men group at 6:15pm. Food 
Distribution 2nd Monday of each month from 6-8pm. 

If you need help with free firewood or used furniture 

call 804-779-2700 and ask for Pastor Jeff. Come SEE 
what GOD is doing!! 

Bruington Baptist Church 

4784 The Trail, Bruington, King and Queen 

County.  Please join us at Bible Study and 

Sunday School on Sundays at 10 a.m. with 

Worship Service following at 11 a.m. Face 

coverings optional. Choir Practice Wednesdays 

at 6:30 p.m. and Community Clothes Cupboard 

open first Saturdays from 10 a.m. until 

noon.  Contact us at 804-769-3246. 

Colosse Baptist Church 

23945 King William Road West Point, 

VA  23181 

Epworth United Methodist Church 

11 Epworth Road Aylett 23009. Sunday 9:00am 

Worship Services.  

Gethsemane Baptist Church 

1890 Dunluce Road, King William, 23086. 

phone service at 267-807-9605 Meeting id# 

88745. Starts at 10:00am Every 2nd, 3rd and 

4th Sundays.  

Indian View Baptist Church 

13349 King William Road, King William Come 

worship with us on Sundays at 11:00 AM All 

Are Welcome!! 

Kingdom of God Living Water Ministry 

Pastor Leo Reed 1438 Manfield Road, Manquin 

23106. Sunday’s at 12:15 PM.  

Lower K&Q Baptist Church 

204 Timber Branch Rd., Mascot, 23108 Pastor 

Terry Morrison, until church is rebuilt Sunday 

Services at: The Woman's Club House 208 

Allen's Circle King and Queen C.H., 23085. 

Directions or questions, call or text (804) 925-

5699. 10am Sunday School for all Ages, 

11am Worship Service All welcome, come as 

you are. 

Mattaponi Baptist Church 
Sundays 11a.m. Children's Church during service. In-

depth Bible study the 2nd & 4th Wed. during Daylight 

Saving Time. Services live on Zoom at: http://

bit.ly/ MBCLIVE (Meeting ID: 871 964 216) & 
FBLive. Visit us on Facebook for latest news and any 

schedule changes: @MattaponiBaptistChurchVa. 

13466 The Trail, King and Queen Court House, 
23085. Pastor Stephen Rountree: 804-514-5715. 

Mattaponi Friends Meeting 

942 Buena Vista RD. Shacklefords 23156. Join 

us in-person and via Zoom for Quaker Worship 

in silent meeting at 10:00 A.M. and worship 

sharing/discussion at 11:00. First Sunday 

business meeting at 11:00. Third Sunday 

potluck lunch at 12:00 noon. For more 

information contact 804-785-9401. 

Mt. Sinai Baptist Church  

2327 Commins Road, Aylett.  

Oak Grove Baptist Church  

46 Towinque Farm Road, King William  

Olivet Baptist Church 

25338 The Trail (Rt. 14) Mattaponi, 23110. Join 

us for traditional worship services 10am Sunday 

School Bible Studies for children and adults of 

all ages. 11am Worship Service each Sunday 

morning. A place to be with God! 

Poroporone Baptist Church 

Sunday School - 9:30am Worship Service - 

10:30am Wednesday Night Bible Study - 

6:30pm We Invite You To Join Us!  

Providence Baptist Church 

570 Dorrell Road, Aylett, Pastor White (804) 

240-1982.  

Rock Spring Baptist  Church  

4134 Manfield  Road, Aylett. Va.  Rev. Paige 

Hancok.  

Saint Paul Baptist Church  
Come worship with us each Sunday morning at Saint 
Paul Baptist Church on Globe Road, Aylett. Regular 

services: Sunday School at 9:45am. and Worship 

Service at 11:00am in person, virtual and on 
Zoom. Prayer night 1st. Wednesday, Bible study each 

2nd and 3rd. Wednesday at 7:00pm. You may email 

the church at stpaul23009@gmail.com for virtual and 
zoom info or call (804)769-4430. Visit the 

website www.st-paul-baptist-church.com for special 

events and programs. Rev. Kim Bullock, Pastor. 

Sharon Baptist Church 

Sunday School 9am; Morning Worship at 10:15 

am, Worship available inside the church or in 

your car. Bible Study on Sunday at 6:00 

pm Tuesday Morning Bible Study at 

10:00am Youth Group & Awanas Wed at 7pm. 

For info, call the church 9am - to 2pm Tuesday 

through Friday 804-769-2320 or email us 

at sharonbc@verizon.net  

The Edge Worship Centre 

460 14th St. West Point. 

www.tewcwestpoint.net  

The Fix Ministry 

Saturday nights @ 5:30, 1025 Hobbs Hole 

Drive in Tappahannock. Potluck Dinners  first 

Saturday of month following the worship 

service. Wednesday night at 7pm, Bible Study 

is held at The Fix Chapel. If you have any 

questions, please call us at (804)473-

9011. Come join us and be Blessed!  

Union Hope Baptist Church 
571 Union Hope Road, King William: Sunday 

Morning Worship 10:15a.m. (In-person and 

Teleconference) Teleconference option: 

Phone: (774) 220-4000,  PIN  57187 Follow us 

on Facebook: Union Hope Baptist Church, King 

William, FOOD BANK Ministry (NEW) Hours 

of Operation (Monthly 1pm-3pm) Every 

Tuesday Every 1st Friday Every 3rd Saturday 

Upper King and Queen Baptist Church 

1693 Bradley Farm Rd. Sunday Worship 

Service at 11:00 A.M. & Sunday School at 

10:00 A.M. Visit us on Facebook.com/

upperkingandqueenbaptist and https.//

w w w . y o u t u b e . c o m /

@UpperKingandQueenBC Rev. Gerald 

Klimczak -Pastor.  

Zion Baptist Church 

King and Queen Courthouse, 615 Zion Church 

Road, King and Queen Courthouse, VA 

23085. Mailing Address: P. O. Box 82. Worship 

Service (in-house), Each Sunday at 9:30 a.m. 

Rev. Virginia "BeeBee" Harvey Young, 

Pastor.   

METHODIST 

McKendree United Methodist Church  
4347 Manfield Rd., Manquin, 23106. Sunday 

worship 9:30AM in person and Facebook Live, 

followed by fellowship and Sunday School. 

Pastor Corey McConnville  

mckendree23106.org, mckendree23106@gmail.

com. 

EPISCOPAL 

Immanuel Episcopal Church 

190 Allen’s Circle King & Queen Court House. 

For information on a particular Sunday call 804-

785-2122  

St. David's Church  
Christmas Eve Services 11AM Morning Prayer 

630PM Eucharist/Candlelight Service. "To Know 

Christ Jesus and to Make Christ Known" 11291 West 

River Road, Aylett (Beside the Public Boat Landing) 

Vicar Rev. T. Gustavo Mansella  Sundays -
11AM Eucharist Service First Sunday - Potluck after 

church Third Sunday of the month - Like us on 

Facebook at "St David's Episcopal Church 
Aylett" including all sermons. 

St. John's Episcopal Church 

916 Main Street, PO Box 629, West Point. 804-

843-4594. Sunday Service 10am, followed by 

social time with refreshments. Services in-

person and on Zoom. All are welcome at God's 

Table, always. Please join us. stjohnswp.org  

St. Paul’s Millers Tavern 

7924 Richmond Highway.  443-2341 

stpaulsmillerstavern.org 

PRESBYTERIAN 

Brett-Reed Memorial Presbyterian Church 
29680 King William Road West Point, VA 

23181. Pastor Karen V. Stanley. Sunday School 

10. Worship Service 11.  

St. James Presbyterian Church 

(The church next to K.W. Courthouse) 411 

Courthouse Lane. Rev. Dr. John Turner 

LUTHERAN 

NON DENOMINATION 

Women in the Word Community Bible 

Study! 

396 Newtown Road, St. Stephens Church Email 

Melissa Rice at mrsmelissarice@aol.com.   

Do you need carbon monoxide or smoke 

detectors for your home?  
How about someone to help you change light bulbs in 

hard to reach spots? Volunteers from New Song 
United Methodist Church can bring you carbon 

monoxide and smoke detectors and will be glad to 

install them for you too. We can change batteries and 

light bulbs too. Let us know what we can do to help. 

Is there something else that you need help with? Let 

us know and we will see what we can do.  
Contact Pastor Jeremy 

at pastorjeremyvest@gmail.com  

or 540-359-2787 

Church Calendar 

tel:(774)%20220-4000
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King & Queen Branch Library  

Call 804-769-1623 or visit the library at 396 

Newtown Road for more information. 

Upper KW Branch Library 

Call 804-769-3731 or visit the library at 694-J 

Sharon Road for more information. 

West Point Branch Library 

Family Movie Night at Thursday, Dec. 21, 

6:00pm - 7:45pm Ages 6 & up. Call 804-843-

3244 or visit the library at 721 Main Street for 

more information. 

VFW Post 9501 

The veterans of VFW Post located on 7712 

King William Road, Aylett will have their 

monthly meetings the 2nd Thursday at 

5:00PM. Call Post Commander Herbert “Tim” 

Johnson for membership or information 804-

769-1862. VFW Auxiliary meets in-person and 

virtual at 12:00 noon on the 2nd Thursday. Call 

Gladys Hickman, President at 804-330-9925 or 

Carolyn Brown, Senior-Vice 804-769-2496 for 

membership or more information. 

King William Democrats 

Contact us for location  

kwdems@gmail.com or 804-513-2546. 

King William Republican Committee 

Meetings 

Meetings are held on the first Thursday of every 

month at the Upper King William Library 

Meeting room. Please join us and find us on 

Facebook @king.william.gop! Yard signs are 

available daily at 115 Commerce Park Dr, Suite 

G Manquin. or email theccdc@gmail.com  

Three Rivers SWCD Board of Directors 

Meetings 

The Three Rivers Soil & Water Conservation 

District will hold their monthly Board of 

Directors’ meetings on the third Tuesday of 

each month. If you would like to attend, contact 

the office at (804)443-2327, ext. 4 for meeting 

place and time. The public is invited. 

K.W T.E.A. Party 

We now only meet the second Thursday of each 

month at 6:00pm. Info at kwteaparty.com and 

Facebook Come for the fellowship of patriots 

and the latest on what's happening at local, state 

and national levels. KWTP's meetings are open 

to all citizens of good will.  

KW Children First Lions Club  

Crossroads Mission Center located at 694 K 

Sharon Road, King William. 

DCSE Service Point Assistance 

DCSE Contact Information: 1-800-468-8894 

KW Parks and Recreation 

Visit the King William County Parks & Rec 

Site for details about upcoming events, 

workshops, exercise classes, and more! @ 

kingwilliamrec.com 

Good Homes Needed For Good Pets 

Regional Animal Shelter, 20201 King William 

Road, King William 804-769-4983. 

w w w . p e t f i n d e r . c o m  e m a i l : 

animalshelter@kingwilliamcounty.us  

Southern States 

485 Sharon Rd. King William, 23086 769-3100. 

KW Community Watch 

Interested in a community watch? Call Lisa 

Mayville at 804-551-3267 or Email 

isamayville@atlanticbb.net.Any crime please 

call King William Sheriff Office at 804-769-

0999 or  kwso@kingwilliamcounty.us  

Crime tips call Robin Bostic with King William 

V i c t i m / W i t n e s s  P r o g r a m  a t                               

804-525-8838 or email: 

rbostic@kingwilliamcounty.us 

The CornerStone Community 

Development Center, Aylett 

Mobile Pantry December 11 a.m. to 1 

p.m. Saturday food distribution Dec  23, 30, 

9.30 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. The Lily Field 

Clothing Shed 11235 West River Road, 

Aylett Saturdays, 9.30 a.m. to 11.30 a.m. Drop 

off at clothing shed Wednesdays before 9 a.m. 

or schedule a drop off. CornerStone Free 

Health Clinic 8270 Richmond Tappahannock 

Hwy., Aylett No walk in appointments. Please 

call to register. Fundraisers: Order ahead and 

pick up at 8270 Richmond Tappahannock 

H w y . ,  A y l e t t  8 0 4  7 6 9  2 9 9 6 

E m a i l  t h e c c d c @ g m a i l . c o m 

Dinner deal Thursday, December 14 at 

6p.m. Proceeds to benefit Food and Free Health 

Clinic Programs. The CornerStone Community 

Development Center is a 501(c)(3) non profit 

o r g a n i z a t i o n .  Do n a t i o n s  a r e  t a x 

exempt. Mailing address: P.O. Box 68, Aylett, 

Virginia 23009.  
GIVE OTHERS A CHANCE TO USE THIS CONTRIBUTED 

SPACE FOR OUR COMMUNITY!  

Blood Drive 

Smith Memorial Baptist Church will host a 

community blood drive with the American Red 

Cross on Mon, Jan. 15 from 11am to 5pm at 

6515 Richmond Rd, Williamsburg. For more 

information or to make an appointment to 

donate, sign up online at redcrossblood.org with 

s p o n s o r  c o d e  S m i t h ,  o r  e m a i l 

SMBCBloodDrive@gmail.com. 

Community Calendar 

mailto:kwdems@gmail.com
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74 Timberland Road 
King William, VA 23086 

• Plumbing Repairs & Boilers 

• Additions & Renovations 
• Residential & Commercial 

Lawn Tractors ● Chain Saws ● Mow-
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  Gladys Mae turned to Donald and said, 

“Do you remember when you threw rotten 

eggs at me?” “Humm….” said Donald as a 

grin slowly appeared on his face, “Let me 

think…. oh, was that the time you and Tilly 
Jo (Donald’s sister) rode your bikes by the 

chicken house? Daddy told me to get rid of 

all the rotten eggs that day!” From that 

point on, stories of the good ole days and 

the mischief they got into were told, one 

story behind the other. It was as if time had 

stood still and they were transported back 

in time.  They remembered attending the 

Beulahville “one room” school house 

through the sixth grade. “The Carter sisters 

(as in June Carter who married Johnny 
Cash) entertained us one time,” said 

Gladys Mae. “When we stopped going to 

Beulahville and started attending King 

William High School, I thought I was 

attending a university!” said Donald with a 

roar of laughter. “I looked forward to going 

to Mr. Guy’s store after school,” said 

Gladys Mae. “Mama would give me 10 

cents to spend. I would get two slices of 

bologna (a penny a slice), a soda drink, 

some candy, and I had some change left 
over! “exclaimed Gladys Mae. They talked 

about classmates who would later become 

icons in the community. One was B W 

White. Tom said B W would cut hair for 15 

cents when he wasn’t tending to his funeral 

home business. One day a fellow from 

West Virginia needed a haircut. B W told 

him to come on by. When the fellow got 

there, B W told him to lie down. That’s the 

only way I can cut your hair. The fellow 

thought a minute and then said… no 

thanks! 

  Tom was born and raised in Aylett, 

Gladys Mae grew up near Beulahville and 

Donald spent his whole life in Duane not 
far from Beulahville. Donald asked Tom, 

“Who was your doctor in Aylett?” “Gus 

Lewis,” said Tom. Then Tom told the story 

about Mr. Sidney Rice going to see Dr. 

Lewis at his home in Aylett. Dr. Lewis was 

examining and taking the temperature of an 

infant when Sidney arrived, so Sidney 

waited for his turn on the porch. Now in 

those days, there was only one way to take 

an infant’s temperature. Sidney could hear 

the infant squealing and when it was his 
turn to see the doctor, the first thing Dr 

Lewis said to him was, “Sidney, I need to 

take your temperature.” “No thanks,” said 

Sidney as he walked out. “I often wondered 

if Sidney ever went back to see Dr. Lewis,” 

chuckled Tom. In those days an office visit 

was $1.50. Tom said, “Dr. Lewis’s cash 

register was his pants pockets…he would 

make change from his pockets.” 

  As the afternoon came to a close some 

two and one-half hours later, a sense of 
gratitude and contentment filled the air 

with everyone cherishing the moments 

spent together. It was a reminder that the 

most valuable antiques in life are not 

material possessions but the relationships 

we build and nurture over time. My 

father’s antique shop sign had proven itself 

true once again…. the most valuable 

antiques truly are old friends. 

Gathering, continued from front page 

Contributed Article 

  Maleena’s Wildlife Rescue and all the 

rescued and rehabbed animals wish 

everyone Season’s Greetings! 

  This year alone, Maleena’s Wildlife 

Rescue has taken in approximately 250 

animals. ALL of those animals came from 

the following counties: King & Queen, 

King William, Caroline, Hanover, 

Richmond, Lancaster, Westmoreland and 

Northumberland. If we can help that many 

animals from a tiny little home, imagine 

what could be done with a new facility. 

Your donations can help make this dream 

facility become a reality in the new year. 

  Please follow Maleena’s Wildlife Rescue 

on Facebook to see all the animals that are 

being rescued. There will also be updates 

on the progress of the new building and its 

fundraising campaigns. Thanks to 

everyone who has help us with donations 

of money and goods and their time. We 

are a 501c3 wildlife rehab facility that 

rescues, rehabilitates & releases Virginia’s 

native wildlife. All donations are tax 

deductable.   

 

Maleena’s Wildlife Rescue 

Sharon O’Neal Cell:804-366-7120 or 

Home: 804-769-2751 

2620 Bradley Farm Rd  

Tappahannock, VA 22560 

 

Facebook.com/MaleenasWildlifeRescue 

 

Donations can be made online or at any 

Primis Bank branch. 

Maleena’s Wildlife Rescue’s Christmas wish is a new building in 2024 

Season’s Greetings from Maleena’s Wildlife Rescue 
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